
 

The Pales)ne Red Crescent condemns the targe)ng of Al-Quds Hospital by the Israeli 
occupying forces and calls on the interna)onal community to provide urgent protec)on 
for the hospital. 
 
 

10/11/2023  
 
The Pales)ne Red Crescent condemns the direct a4ack by occupying forces on Al-Quds Hospital and the 
firing of live ammuni)on directly at the intensive care unit of the hospital and the individuals within the 
building, resul)ng in the martyrdom of one displaced person and the injury of 28 others, including two 
in cri)cal condi)on, worth no)ng that most of the casual)es are children. 
 

 
PRCS expresses profound concern for the safety of its medical teams opera)ng in the hospital, especially 
given the ongoing interrup)on of internet and communica)on services for the third consecu)ve day. The 
hospital remains isolated for the fiJh day in a row due to the con)nuous shelling, which has led to the 
destruc)on of surrounding buildings and streets, blocking all access routes to the hospital. 
 
 
This situa)on is exacerbated as the complete deple)on of fuel supplies is imminent within the next few 
hours. Medical teams are exer)ng every effort to provide medical care to pa)ents and the wounded in 
the face of power outages and deteriora)ng humanitarian condi)ons inside the hospital, including 
shortages of medical supplies, food, and water. 
 
 
The Pales)ne Red Crescent urgently calls on the interna)onal community and partners in the Red Cross 
and Red Crescent Movement to intervene immediately and urgently to protect Al-Quds Hospital and 
those within it, including medical teams, 500 pa)ents, and over 14,000 displaced individuals, in 
accordance with interna)onal humanitarian law and the Fourth Geneva Conven)on. PRCS also urges 
humanitarian organiza)ons to promptly deliver medical and humanitarian to Al-Quds Hospital, which is 
currently lacking essen)al supplies of fuel, medical equipment, water, and food. 


